Dear Parents,

Thank You

I want to take a moment to thank you for the honor and opportunity to spend this school year with your child.  I can already tell that we are going to have a fantastic year.  I am looking forward to the months that lie ahead.  What an outstanding group of young people!

Communication

Please feel free to contact me by e-mail at dloom@whitehall.org.   My home phone number is 287-5169 if you need a quick question answered in the evening.  If you desire a conference you can either e-mail, send a note or call me at home to set up a meeting.  Please let me know if there are any events taking place in your child’s life that could be affecting his/her behavior and performance in school (i.e. death of a pet, an upcoming trip or family event, reoccurring nightmares or custody concerns).  I want to be able to be supportive and sensitive to your child’s needs and be understanding of any changes to behavior or classroom performance.  Any information shared will be kept in strictest confidence.
Neon Home Folder (Homework)
Your child will have a planner and a homework folder that they will bring home each evening.  Any unfinished assignments or homework assignments will be written on their planning sheet.  Mon-Thurs your child will have a math homework paper that reviews the concept taught during the day’s lesson.  These are an important component to your child’s math program that reinforces the skills and concepts taught during the math lesson.  (We’ll talk more throughout the year about helping your child create a good memory trace and the support you can give your child to move information they have learned from short term to long term memory.)  Your child will receive a completion grade for math homework.   These review sheets should take no longer than 15 minutes and should not require a lot of parent direction.  

Occasionally your child may need to complete an assignment at home that was not completed during the day.  If this becomes a habit though, we will need to conference.  Your child will be given adequate time during the school day to complete assignments.

Friday Paper Packets

I will send home a weekly newsletter and completed assignments on Friday.  Any important papers from me sent home during the week and the newsletter, will be on purple paper.  If it is purple, it needs your attention.

Quantum Learning

I will be using Quantum Learning strategies and philosophies to maximize your student’s potential.  Quantum Learning is using best teaching practices based on brain research to instill in your child an enthusiasm for learning and increase his or her retention of information.  I will be sharing Quantum information as “brain bullets” in our weekly newsletter.
ACADEMICS

Spelling

We have a new spelling program this year.  It is called Spelling Mastery and it is a bit different than you’ve experienced in the past.  We will not have a weekly test.  In this program the kids test their mastery every ten lessons, so approximately every two weeks.  I will send the new list once we test on the previous ten lessons.
Independent Reading

Independent reading is an important life skill that builds knowledge and confidence in subjects beyond our reading classes.  To instill this we have to make it a habit.  Your child will be required to read a minimum of two chapter books at his/her level the first and fourth quarters and 3 chapter books at their level the 2nd and 3rd quarters.   10 % of the reading grade will be assessed on independent reading.  We will have little time for sustained independent reading during class time.  Your child will need to read at home.   Independent reading chapter books can count toward the library incentive program for accelerated reader.   Practice makes a polished and life-long reader.  Ask your child where he or she can track reading in their planner….
Math Facts

I am a big advocate of holding children accountable for what they have already learned.  Your child should already know addition and subtraction facts to 20 and multiplication facts to 10’s.  We plan on spending only two weeks reviewing addition and subtraction facts and then the rest of the first semester we will focus on the operations of multiplication and division.  If you feel your child is rusty on his/her facts please start reviewing 5-10 minutes every night.  All the math that your child will ever learn builds on the foundation of patterning, addition, subtraction and multiplication that your child learns (and practices at home) in the first four and a half years of school.  Help ensure your child has a solid foundation to build on.  It is imperative that your child reviews math facts at home.

Language Arts
As I stated before, I am a big advocate of holding children accountable for what they know.  Your child knows how to read, write and punctuate a complete sentence.  It is my expectation that in any writing we do (no matter what the subject) the answers will be written in complete thoughts with capitals, periods, exclamation, or question marks.  If a word is given in the question it should be properly spelled in the answer.  Choosing to rush and not check over work will result in two points each deducted for missing capitals, punctuation, or spelling errors.

Book Orders

I will be sending home book orders approximately every four weeks.  Most often book orders will be sent home on a Friday asking that if you choose to order, your order online or you return it with the proper change or a check made out to the book company by the following Wednesday.  Scholastic offers online ordering and they give you generous coupons and specials not offered in the paper flyer when you order online.  It is quite easy and you don’t have to search through the couch cushions to come up with the proper change =)  More to follow with our first book order.
Birthdays

You are invited to come and eat lunch with your child on his/her birthday.  You may bring a sack lunch or purchase a lunch from the cafeteria.  We will be celebrating summer birthdays during the month of May.  Currently we have 25 students in our class.

Parent Volunteers

If you are interested in helping with a special project or classroom parties please let me know.  Volunteers are always greatly appreciated!!!  If you have an interest, skill, hobby or travels you would like to share we also love Guest Teachers.

Rewards

We have a reward system for exemplary behavior in our classroom.  The class can earn rewards and individual students can earn rewards.  The class earns smile balls that they can save towards an extra recess or class party.  Individual students can earn Trojan Tickets, Kindness coins and Caught Being Good coins.  
Classroom Management.

We have discussed what it takes to have a supportive and safe learning environment.  I believe all our students can behave appropriately and I do not anticipate many discipline problems.  This seems like a pretty cooperative group.  We are in agreement that I will not allow a student to interfere with the learning of the rest of the class.  In order to provide your child, and all the students in our room, the excellent learning climate they deserve, we will be utilizing the following expectations for behavior:

Our School wide Universals
Respectful

Responsible

Ready to Learn

Safe

Respectful behavior is a choice.  If your child chooses to break a rule:

 
-1st consequence:  Warning

-2nd consequence:  5 minutes of recess and conference with me
-3rd consequence:  10 minutes of recess and written apology
-4th consequence:   all of next recess and phone call home                                                                        

These consequences do not carry over from day to day: each day begins with at clean slate.  =)  In the case of a severe disruption, such as physical abuse of another child, the student will be sent to the office and the parents will be notified.

I have high but reasonable expectations for student academics and behavior.  I believe that all students can learn, all students can behave appropriately and all students can build strong character.
I have found that if children are aware of expectations and limits  and understand the reasons for them, we all have an extremely enjoyable year together.  Please discuss these expectations and the student handbook with your child and return this acknowledgment of receipt sheet by Friday.  Do not hesitate to email or call me if you have questions or comments.

Thank you once again!!   Have a wonderful evening.
(Please sign the next page.  This page is for your reference.)
My child and I have read the discipline plan and the student handbook.  We agree to support it.

_______________________   
____________________

               Student Signature


Parent Signature

_____________________  Date
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